First Universalist Church, Unitarian Universalist, Auburn, Maine
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
September 11, 2024
Bonnie Soper Room

Present:  David Das (President), Anne Perron (Vice-President), Linda Greathouse (Clerk), Claire Hebert (member-at-large), John Spruill (member-at-large), Jane Pentheny (member-at-large), Terry Sweetser, (minister)
Absent:  Ed Bell (member-at-large)
Guests:  Toby Haber-Giasson
[image: ] 7:00 pm: The meeting was called to order by David Das, followed by the chalice lighting by Anne.

Jane read the Auburn UU Mission Statement.

Brief sharing was done by all those in attendance.

Approval of Consent Agenda item:
July 10, 2024, minutes:  A motion to approve the Board minutes of July 10, 2024 was made by Jane, seconded by Anne, and approved by all.



          Board Chalice


Open Session:   Toby raised concerns about various church outward facing communications to provide accurate and well-timed communication. ACTION:  John will coordinate the formation of a communications task force. Topics for consideration:
How to utilize Breeze to expedite communications
Clearer subject lines for distributed emails
Defining what methods of communication are preferred
What the process is to submit information for communication  

Toby also raised an additional concern about response time to rental requests. She has personal knowledge of a friend who has had delayed responses to a rental request. ACTION:  Anne will coordinate the formation of rental task force. 

Reverend Terry Sweetser provided the following Minister’s Report:

My goal for August-September 2024 is/was to introduce myself to the congregation through the lens of Sunday morning worship. Doing this brings me in contact with the staff and volunteer team that provides music, religious education, communications, Zoom, worship arts, worship Associates, pastoral care, and Anne’s every “blade of grass welcome.”

I have learned much, concrete and colorful, from wide-ranging conversations and look forward to hearing and appreciating more First Universalist stories. Our congregation has a rich history of justice action and personal transformation. It falls to us to sustain this tradition of accomplishment and hope.

Our differences are much less important than the holy work of creating robust love to save the world. 

Reverend Terry Sweetser
Minister
First Universalist Church of Auburn
717 449 9175 (Voice or Text)

David Das provided the following President’s Report:

	Summer is construction season in Maine -- that has certainly been the case at First Universalist.  We are building upon the sound foundation that we established with Patrick during the 2023-24 church year.
	Terry has challenged the Board to be intentional and deliberate in our consideration of church life.  At the August Board Retreat, Terry introduced us to the work of Peter Drucker, a leading 20th century management consultant.  The Board reading for this year is Drucker’s The Five Most Important Questions You Will Ever Ask About Your Organization.  The five questions:
1. What is our mission?
2. Who is our customer?
3. What does the customer value?
4. What are our results?
5. What is our plan?
I look forward to constructive Board discussions and to arriving at a better understanding of both who we (the First Universalist Church) are and where we are in the broader community.
	Sam has hit the ground running in rebuilding the RE program in this post-Covid era.  Her report is attached.  A healthy Religious Exploration is THE goal for the church year, and I encourage members and friends to offer to help in whatever way you are able.
	Margaret Steward is our new contract office administrator.  Margaret is working to update office technology and to bring a more systematic approach to office functions (especially our rental process).  Margaret has broad experience in UU church life and welcomes contact and conversation with members and friends.  She is in the office on Thursdays, 10-3.  Please be mindful of the fact that Margaret does have limited hours and is still familiarizing herself with the peculiarities of life at First Universalist.
	I do have one request for all of you:  please volunteer!  Over the past two years, a small number of people have been shouldering the responsibilities of church life.  That is not tenable in the long run.  Volunteering can be as frequent or as infrequent as you wish: a one off; once a quarter; once or twice a month; every waking minute.  There are many opportunities available.  Please speak with a member of the Board or, even better, with a committee chair if you are interested.  The Opportunity Fair on September 15 provides you with that opportunity.
In faith,
David
Samantha McCune provided the following Religious Exploration Coordinator report:

In the month of August 2024, a lot was accomplished. When Rev. Terry began his position at the church, he and I began discussing many different matters. Since then, a quiet play and coloring area has been added to the back of the sanctuary (which I hope to build upon), we began inviting children and families up for Time For All Ages once again, it has been decided that we will attempt to use Soul Matters curriculum to start RE back up, we had a RE Family Game Night, and now have a list of volunteers who are willing to help out with RE. 

We are planning for RE classes to begin on Sunday, October 6th. This provides us with some extra time to have background checks go through, children & youth to register, write a children’s safety policy, and have teacher/volunteer training take place. 

I have plans to make the Ingathering/Water Communion service more interactive for families during Time for All Ages and will also plan to table at the Opportunities Fair regarding RE. I also plan to hold a pumpkin painting and Halloween craft themed event for families later in October. I am hoping for a better turnout than RE Family Game Night as it will not be on Labor Day weekend. Lastly, I am working with Luke Lunt to make the Halloween Contra Dance Potluck and Costume Contest on Halloween night to be more family oriented. 

One final note is that it is my hope that once the heavy lift of starting RE classes dissipates, that I will be able to gather an RE Committee with the volunteers we currently have. Overall, I believe August was a successful month in planning! 

In addition to her report, Sam discussed the need for a current safety policy, and she provided information for the board to review. ACTION:  Board members to review safety policy information and provide feedback to Sam ASAP via email. The Board will vote on the policy at the 10/2 meeting. 

Sam has RE volunteer training scheduled for 9/22/24.

Board Member Communications:  There was a concern raised by a congregant about the downstairs 159 apartment not being utilized. 

Discussion and Delegation:
1. Adopt the 2025 UU Org Retirement Plan – UUA has prepared an updated retirement plan effective 1/1/2025 and congregations need to review and commit to complying with the provisions of the plan and the elections made by our congregation. It was distributed to the Board members prior to the meeting. A motion was made by John, seconded by Anne, and approved by the Board.  
1. Per IRS tax requirement:  The Board must annually approve and document such approval in minutes the monthly amount of the minister’s salary designated as the minister’s housing allowance.  
It was moved by Jane, seconded by John, and approved that the minister’s 2024-2025 housing allowance is $4583.33 per month.
1. Peter Drucker Discussion – as follow up to the retreat, all members of the Board now have a copy of Peter Drucker’s “The Five Most Important Questions You Will Ever Ask About Your Organization.”  The first question for our consideration is “what is our mission?”  Terry reminded us that for non-profit organizations Drucker believes our mission is to change lives. So how do we want to change peoples’ lives (additional discussion questions on pages 87 & 88). This may involve work on our mission statement. Terry reminded us that as UUs we have a unique message because we believe God is love and no loving God would condemn someone. ACTION:  Board members to review Chapter 2, Who is our Customer, starting on page 23 and consider question 2 – see pages 89 & 90 for additional information in preparation for additional discussion at the next meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:21 PM. 

Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 2, 2024, at 7:00 PM in the Bonnie Soper Meeting Room, all are invited to attend.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Greathouse
Clerk
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